Minutes

Miramar College Academic Senate 

Location: S5-104

March 16th, 2010   3:30-5:00pm

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Buran Haidar, David Buser, Francois Bereaud, Linda Woods, Mary Ann Guevarra, Sean Bowers, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Otto Dobre, Isabella Feldman, Patricia Flower, Tim Hempleman, Mark Hertica, April Koch, Mark Manasse, Ryan Monroe, Lisa Munoz, Wheeler North, Angela Romero, Nam Sinkaset, Wendy Stewart, Ruth Trejo

Other Attendees: Patricia Hsieh, Kathy Werle, Susan Schwarz, Amy Fraher, David Navarro, Thu Nguyen, Reginald Boyd, Joan Thompson, Duane Short, Fred Garces, Diana Fink, Juli Bartolomei

Absent: Darrel Harrison, Linda Lee, Peter Elias, Mary Hart, Jeff Higginbotham, Mary Kjartanson, Michael Mcpherson, Jordan Omens, Valri Nesbit

Meeting called to order at 3:35pm.

A. Approval of Agenda and Previous Minutes. The Agenda was approved with an additional Committee report by David Navarro regarding the District Proposal to Centralize Student Evaluations. 

The previous minutes were approved unchanged.
B. Senate Reports
i. Treasurer – David Buser reported a balance of $1432.52, of which $600 is reserved for the Academic Senate’s student scholarships. Scholarship awardees have already been selected and they will be announced in April. He updated the donations of a total of $165 for the Bob Dalgleish Memorial Fund.
ii. President – Daphne reported: 
a. Posting of the Mission Statement flyers, prepared by the Public Information Office, in classrooms.   
She thanked faculty volunteers who posted the Mission Statement in rooms and asked for additional volunteers. 

b. Mesa College’s Chairs’ Committee and their Academic Senate passed a "No Confidence" vote in the VPI! The Chancellor will take that under advisement and the President’s cabinet and Mesa Senate will work together to try to effect a solution. 
c. Frugal spending on Academic Senate supplies added $200 to the Miramar Academic Senate Travel Budget, which was reduced by 1/3 this year. Daphne updated on the Academic Senate travel plans for the remainder of the year and she asked other faculty interested in Academic Senate-related business travel to let her know.
d. Daphne acknowledged and congratulated several contract faculty members who were promoted to Professor and Associate Professor status.
iii. Past President – None.
C. Special Reports
i. Associate Degree Credit for IB Tests – Duane Short presented a proposal to change the current District policy for granting academic credit for the International Baccalaureate (IB) Exam in alignment with that of the CSU system. He presented examples of lower division courses granted credit under the current regulations and the proposed change. Discussion followed and led to the clarification that 80% of our students are SDSU-bound, the UC system differs from the CSU system, and that any decision relating to individual course scores remains a departmental responsibility. The Senate unanimously approved the “Proposed Use of International Baccalaureate Exam for Certification of Lower Division General Education in Alignment with CSU Regulations”. 
D. Committee Reports/Information
i. Basic Skills – Mark Manasse reminded that the Basic Skills Project Proposals are due April 29, 2010.

ii. Academic Affairs/SLOAC – Amy Fraher asked for approval of the Miramar-developed Student Learning Outcome (SLO) tracking system that is accessible through the internet, via the http://SLO.sdmiramar.edu website. She pointed to anonymity of data entry and possibility of template modification by Chair or their designees. She demonstrated its accessibility to individual faculty and department chairs and/or a chair designee and its unique features and limitations. Amy encouraged all to participate in adopting a catchy name for the tracking system by responding to the “Survey Monkey” survey she had circulated. Extensive discussion ensued regarding a) the anticipated timing of its adoption, b) its replacement of the current SLO assessment and analysis reporting system, c) the lack of private chair-reserved editing rights (currently, chairs have access to all course information in all disciplines), and d) the possibility of its implementation as a pilot program before its final adoption.  The Senate unanimously approved adopting the presented SLO tracking system as the official Miramar system.
iii. District Proposal for Centralizing Student Evaluation Services – David Navarro (Counseling Department Chair) informed the Senate of a District Proposal to Centralize Student Evaluators.  A discussion of the value of decentralized campus evaluators and uniqueness of campus programs followed. The Senate unanimously approved a motion to suspend the rules to take action and to consider the Senate opposition of such a proposal. This was followed by unanimous approval of the Academic Senate’s opposition to the District’s proposal to centralize our student evaluators. Daphne will take the Senate position to the DGC. The Chancellor’s Cabinet received the proposal on March 9th and the Chancellor took the matter under advisement for consideration. No decision was made.
E. New Business 
i. Accreditation Self-Study Draft – Linda Woods reminded that the latest draft of the Accreditation Self Study report is on the G-drive.  Feedback to be received by March 24, 2010. The Chancellor wants to see the draft in April.
ii. Nominations for Academic Senate Executive Board – Patricia Flower announced receiving nominations for:
President (Daphne Figueroa), Treasurer (David Buser), Secretary (Buran Haidar), and one elected Executive Board member (Linda Woods). MaryAnn Guevarra received a floor nomination for the second elected Executive Board member. Clarification regarding Executive Board membership of adjunct faculty as elected or nominated officers was sought. Daphne agreed to run for re-election and she announced that Darrel Harrison has agreed to stay on as Past President for an additional year. She floated the idea that it would be possible for the Senate to suspend the rules to allow the next president-elect to serve for two years instead of one. The nominations process was closed. Ballots will be prepared with write-in slots. 
iii. Disciplines List Proposals – Duane Short mentioned a new Military Studies Discipline Proposal that was approved by the Curriculum Committee. Daphne asked that it be presented to the AS Executive Board next week, for her to take to the State AS Area D meeting on March 27th. 
F. Old Business 
i. Plagiarism Detection Software Resolution – Second Reading. Online mentor, Fred Garces, presented the “Resolution for the District to Secure aLlicense for Turnitin Plagiarism Service for SDCCD Faculty”. A friendly amendment was made to request extending the contemplated Turnitin Plagiarism Service for SDCCD on-line faculty to all faculty with Blackboard shells.  The amended resolution was unanimously approved. 
ii. Technology Plan – Second Reading. Susan Schwarz reported that the Technology Committee received input that will be discussed by the Technology Committee. She asked that the second reading be suspended until the next Academic Senate meeting, on April 6th.
iii. Future of The PLACe – Diana Fink reported on discussions among SDCCD City, Mesa & Miramar Tutorial Directors regarding impact of the budget crisis on the tutorial centers. She presented a summary of the position paper written by the three campus’ Tutorial Center Directors emphasizing the importance of student support services and peer tutoring for student success, role of faculty and students, and importance of greater role for tutorial/learning centers in the discussion of the direction of academic support services as outlined in AB 1725. 
G. Announcements- None
The meeting was adjourned at 5:00pm. Next meeting will be on April 6th, 3:30-5:00pm, in S5-104. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Buran Haidar and Juli Bartolomei 

